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Pr incipal 's Welcom e Message

Welcome to week 4! The term is certainly progressing very quickly. 

On Wednesday we celebrated Ash Wednesday, the beginning of Lent. It was fantastic that we were able to 
have a liturgy with each stage and equally disappointing that members of the community were not allowed to 
join us. The purpose of Lent is to prepare for Easter by repenting for our sins. Many of us make the decision to 
give something up as a symbol of sacrifice and self discipline. It acknowledges Jesus?s ultimate sacrifice for us. 
As the students take part in this process I think it is a good opportunity for families to work together, keep 
things achievable and celebrate the daily successes. 

We have certainly settled into the normal school routine. I?m proud of how well our students are doing at this 
early stage of the year. This affirms my beliefs in our staff who work so hard for this community. It also affirms 
the hard work we have done over many years to imbed Positive Behaviour Support 4 Learning across the 
school.

I want to thank parents who have taken the opportunity to either meet or have a phone call with teachers. This 
is a great opportunity for parents to discuss the needs of their children with staff. I encourage any parents who 
feel there is a need to discuss their child to make that commitment and contact the school to arrange a 
suitable time.

The official opening of 2022 Kindy enrolments is fast approaching. Parents are encouraged to contact the 
school for an enrolment pack or to attend our upcoming open evening on the 9th of March at 6pm. This will be 
an opportunity to tour the school and ask any questions. Encourage your friends to attend and see the great 
work that happens at St Bernadette?s.

Students in Stages 2 and 3 are completing the AGAT test. The AGAT is an ACER standardised test used to 
measure students' general intellectual ability. The test is designed to assist teachers in their assessment of 
students? learning potential and overall aptitude. We will use this data to inform which students will be 
selected for our Gifted and Talented programme. Parents of such children will be notified. We are excited by 
this new offering for our students and its potential as an ongoing school programme.

From this week our regular Friday assembly will move to Thursday. This will ensure students who do 
gymnastics on Friday morning do not miss out on the assembly. We will revert back to Friday assembly in Term 
2.

This week we have met with builders who will be carrying out renovations to our Kindy classrooms. The work 
has been approved by all parties and is scheduled to take place in the Easter school holidays. This work will 
modernise the space. Additionally we have also met with the team who will be installing solar panels on the 
roof and new lighting throughout the school. As it stands this work is scheduled to be completed in May / June 
and will not affect students. We are assured the new lighting will make a significant difference to our learning 
spaces and the solar panels will reduce operating costs.

Have a great week everyone

Phill Kapitanow, Principal
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Num eracy w it h Mrs Buenavent ura

Greetings Parents, Caregivers and friends.

Week 4 and the students have been participating in great Numeracy learning. 
The teachers have been working hard to challenge the students to ensure they 
are understanding what the Maths is, what strategy is the most efficient and to 
prove their thinking. 

As Numeracy lessons are hands-on and at times collaborative with peers, a great 
counting activity you can do is handfuls. Encourage your child to get a handful of 
items, estimate their quantity, count the collection in the most efficient way and 
record. Not only is recording their thinking a great way to consolidate their 
learning but you are also encouraging your child to strengthen their reasoning skills. From here you can double 
the number, plot their numbers on a numberline or even discover its multiples.  I would love to see your hard 
thinking, I invite you to email the school your work! Have a go, and invite various members of your family to get 
a handful of items for your child to count.

Have a great week everyone. 

With blessings,

Mrs Mabellynn Buenaventura, Assistant Principal.

Mrs Meg St one - Religious Educat ion Co-Ordinat or

WELCOME to the beginning of Lent.   Yesterday was Ash Wednesday the first day 
of Lent.

Lent is a time when we get our minds and hearts ready for God. We do this by 
praying more often, giving to the poor, and doing good deeds for others.

Each family will receive  a set of daily reflection cards that you can read with your 
children as we begin the  journey of loving this Lent. We are all butterflies in our 
own unique way!  Let us finish with a prayer to recognise the importance of saying 
sorry and turning back to God.

Dear God, 
We are sorry for the things we have

done that have hurt you and others.          

Teach us to share your goodness and

love in the world.

Amen.

Upcoming events:  Thursday 25th February 
we will be celebrating our Opening Whole 
School Liturgy and unfortunately due to 
COVID-19 restrictions we are unable to invite families to attend with us. 

With Blessings, Mrs Meg Stone REC

St  Bernadet t e's Of f icial Facebook Page

St  Bernadet t e's Parent  Group

St  Bernadet t e's School Of f ice

School Phot o Gallery St  Bernadet t e's  
Cant een

https://www.facebook.com/St-Bernadettes-Lalor-Park-1258428774265668/?eid=ARD4lUexXw3-h4MN5yLmkX0c7ply7q6cr2bzhhKyBbnJctNW5LLwCJFW4rIjQQAKr5LTde28WTdMEH8u
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To all parents to return the 
Technology note and the 
whole school permission 
note that have previously 
been sent home to each 
family.

Thank you

Kiss and Drop and Park ing Around t he School
Last week  rangers from Blacktown Council were present in 
Gardenia Grove in response to ongoing concerns raised by 
residents. Rangers indicated that this was an opportunity to try 
and work with the community and educate drivers. This has 
been supported by numerous school communications to 
families. 
We have been advised that rangers will be issuing fines to 
drivers who do not follow the road rules. Additionally Blacktown 
Police have indicated that they will be increasing their patrols at 
drop off and dismissal times.
Thank you families who adhere to the road rules. Student safety is everyone's priority.

N ews It ems from all o f our 
Teaching Groups

Leading up to the newsletter each fortnight we will be 
uploading news items to our website. These news items 
will showcase work from all of our class stage groups, 
Literacy, Numeracy, Sport and Health, Science, Creative 
Arts, Library, Bluey's Patch and Let 's Cook and Create.   
Click on the link below to be taken to our website where 
you can view all of these news items and see lots oh 
photos in our galleries.  Handy Hint : Press your back 

arrow              to come back to the newsletter

View  our  News it em s

Dat es For  Your  Diary

February

17th Ash Wednesday  - Students only

24th Leadership Day - Stage 3 students

25th Opening Whole School Liturgy (Students 

Only)

March

2nd Parent Group Meeting at 5.30pm

All parents welcome

3rd School Photos 

             (Full Summer School Uniform to be worn)

 Information coming home this week  

7-14th  Catholic Schools Week more details to 

come

9th        Enrolment Information Evening

              6pm - 7pm in our Library for any new 

families for 2022

10th School Cross Country

17th School Fees Due

31st Last day for Canteen

                   

https://stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/Community/News
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PBS4L - Posit ive Behaviour  Suppor t  for  Learning 

In 2018 we started implementing PBS4L at St Bernadette?s where we 
reviewed our whole school rules and developed a new clear set of 
expectations. Over the last three years we have been on a PBS4L journey, 
and the positive way in which the students started the 2021 school year 
demonstrates how far we have come as a school community.

Our four school expectations are:

- We are SAFE

- We are  RESPECTFUL

- We are  RESPONSIBLE

- We are LEARNERS

St  Bernadet t e?s Lalor  Park  Expect at ions & Behaviours Mat r ix 

In all set t ings we are ?

These expectations are displayed in all learning spaces and throughout the school.

The students have been participating in lessons with their teachers to discuss what it looks like, sounds like 
and feels like when they are displaying the four expectations across the school. 

Bluey is St Bernadette?s PBS4L mascot. Students have been earning ?Bluey? cards/ tokens in their learning 
spaces and on the playground for being safe, respectful, responsible and learners.These are some of the 
PBS4L displays and reward charts displayed in our learning spaces.

We encourage you to talk to your children about what they are learning and how they will behave while at 
school. 

PBS4L Team
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School Fees

Term 1 School Fees statements have been issued by the Catholic 
Education Office.

Term 1  School Fees are due on 17th March 2021. 

Flexible Payment Plans (FPP) are offered as an alternative payment 
option for your School Fees. Should you like to accept the offer please 
go to https://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/fpp and select the direct debit 
/  BPay eform to schedule payments from a nominated bank account or debit/credit card. BPAY election 
requires you to set up a recurring payment for the exact amount displayed under your preferred option, via 
your bank by the 16th March so the first payment occurs by the 17th March. 

If you have any queries regarding your account, your payment arrangements, or are in Financial Difficulty,  
please contact  Mrs Rita Mizzi on 8869 6400.

Parent  Group News.

A friendly reminder that our first Parent Group meeting for 2021 will be held in the Parish Hall on Tuesday 2nd 
of March at 5.30pm. All Parents, Guardians, Grandparents and Friends of St Bernadette?s are welcome to 
attend this meeting. Our Parent Group meetings are a fantastic opportunity for you to hear firsthand about 
what is happening at your School and to contribute to your community.

A light supper / tea coffee will be provided.  We truly look forward to seeing a member from each family on 
Tuesday the 2nd.

St Bernadette?s Lalor Park Parent Group General Meeting

Agenda, Term 1 2021, Tuesday 2nd of March.

Meeting Open at 5.30pm with opening Prayer.

- Apologies:

- Prior Minutes Acceptance

- Matters Arising ? New Canteen Coordinator, 2021 Fete/Fundraising alternative.

- Incoming / Outgoing Correspondence

- Father Andrew

- Principals Report ? Mr Kapitanow

- Assistant Principals Report ? Mrs Buenaventura

- Treasurers Report : Richell Nash

- Fundraising Report : Maria Xiberras

- Community Report: Chantal Weir

- Canteen Report : Carmen Bonello

- Social Report :  Jamie Fuller

- Secretary Report: Ana Vlatko/ Nicole Suckling

- Education Representative Report: Chloe Weir

- Leaders Report: Carmen Bonello

- General Business: 

Meeting Closed : 
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Click here for our simple online ordering guide

Click here to Start Ordering!

https://www.compass.education/guide#photos
https://www.compass.education/guide#photos
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https://www.compass.education/guide#photos
https://www.compass.education/guide#photos
https://www.compass.education/guide#photos
https://www.compass.education/guide#photos
https://www.compass.education/guide#photos
https://stbernadetteslalorpark-nsw.compass.education
https://stbernadetteslalorpark-nsw.compass.education
https://stbernadetteslalorpark-nsw.compass.education
https://stbernadetteslalorpark-nsw.compass.education
https://stbernadetteslalorpark-nsw.compass.education


7

S T   B E R N A D E T T E ' S
Where We Learn and Grow Toget her  



8

S T   B E R N A D E T T E ' S
Where We Learn and Grow Toget her  



9

S T   B E R N A D E T T E ' S
Where We Learn and Grow Toget her  



10

S T   B E R N A D E T T E ' S
Where We Learn and Grow Toget her  

St  Bernadet t e?s Par ish, Lalor  Park  

Parish Priest:           Fr Andrew Robinson                                     Secretary:                Mrs Bev Baxter     
Office Hours:          Tues, Thurs & Fri 9am to 4pm                      Telephone:              9672 4037                       
Email:                       admin@stbernadetteslalorpark.org.au      Fax:                          9671 5377
Web Page:              www.stbernadetteslalorpark.org.au 

Mass Tim es at  St  Bernadet t e?s Par ish  

Mass:      Saturday Vigil 6pm; Sun 8:30am & 10:00am 
Children?s Church  - Sat 6pm; Sun 10am except school holidays and at First Communion times. 

Blessings at all Masses for children. 
Yout h Mass at 6pm Vigil Mass on 4th Saturday of the month. 

Weekday Masses: Tuesday, Thursday, Friday and Saturday 8.45am 
Wednesday 7pm Exposition, Devotions to Mary Immaculate and St Bernadette.  Mass at 7:30pm 
Exposit ion of  t he Blessed Sacram ent  on Tuesday, Thursday, Friday & Saturday 8:15am-8:45am 

Saturday 9.30am to 10.30am and 4.30pm ? 5.30pm.   First Saturday of the Month 8:30am 
Reconcil iat ion:  Saturday 9.30am ? 10.30am & 4.30pm ? 5.30pm 

NB: No reconcil iat ion in t he m orning on t he First  Sat urday of  t he m ont h  

EXPLORING THE WORD

The Baptist had promised that Jesus would baptise with the Holy Spirit and at his baptism the Holy Spirit had 
descended on him.  Now that same Spirit drives Jesus into the wilderness.  He is not the master of his own 
destiny. He is the object of the action of God.  There is no murmur of opposition to this.  Jesus accepts God?s 
Spirit and God?s will.  As a consequence, the harmony of creation is restored and Jesus ?is with ?  the wild beasts.  
It is a fulfilment of the prophecy of Isaiah that ? the wolf shall live with the lamb, the leopard shall lie down with 
the kid, and the calf and the lion and fatling together? (Is 11: 6-7)  The new creation has begun in the person of 
Jesus, the Christ, the Son of God.  Indeed, he proclaims that the Kingdom of God is close at hand.  But Jesus 
also summons his followers to repent and believe the good news.  Lent is a time to listen attentively to the 
gospel and to turn back to the ways of the Father.  It is a time for us to consider how close we are to the 
Kingdom of God.

 - What is ? good? for you at this point about the good news of Jesus Christ??

- Jesus heralds the new creation.  What would be the perfect world for you?  Describe what might be different 
from our present reality in the Kingdom of God.  How can you help to bring this about?

- What tempts you away from the good news.?

WEDNESDAY NIGHTS DURING LENT

Another opportunity to come together as a faith community for Eucharist, Devotions to Mary Immaculate and 
St Bernadette, Stations of the Cross and Adoration of Blessed Sacrament during Lent.

Wed 24 February Devotions & Adoration at 7.00pm   Stations of the Cross at 7.30pm

Wednesday   3 March Devotions and Adoration at 7.00pm  Mass at 7.30pm

Wed 10 March (Fr Andrew on 1- week holiday break)  No Devotions/Stations/Mass

Wed 17 March Devotions and Adoration at 7.00pm   Mass at 7.30pm

Wed 24 March Devotions & Adoration at 7.00pm  Stations of the Cross at 7.30pm

Wed 31 March Devotions & Adoration at 7.00pm  Mass at 7.30pm

http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.org.au
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